
 

 
Mrs Madden’s Class News 

Friday 24th November 2023 

This week…. 
 

We got the glitter out! We made our Christmas cards and practised 
our name writing.  We wrote our letters to Father Christmas – it was 
so lovely to see our reception children beginning to use their phonic 
knowledge to sound out words in their writing. 
 

On Tuesday, Jeremy Coles from St Michaels & All Angels church in 
Middlewich came to sing with us.  It’s always a joy to have him sing 
in assembly.  
 

Thursday was my favourite day this week – we made salt dough … 
and lots of it! The children all took turns to mix and knead the dough 
then we cut out circles to make bauble shapes.  Then they chose a 
Christmas stamper to print on it.  The children LOVED playing with 
the left-over dough and some went on to make their own freestyle 
decorations.  We’ll definitely be making more next week! 
 

Next Week… we will be making, painting and decorating our salt 
dough decorations, we’ll begin mark making/writing about the 
Nativity story and on Friday, we will take part in the Elf run!  Please 
can the children wear their PE kits on Friday instead of Thursday next 
week, thank you. 
 

Just a little reminder … please don’t put water bottles in book bags as 
we’ve had some books damaged by leakages – thank you for your 
cooperation. 
 

Nursery lunch boxes can be placed on the lunch box trolley by the 
front door in the mornings from now on.   
 

If your child is bringing their own fruit for snack time, please ensure 
that it’s taken out of their lunch box – thanks! 
 

Have a wonderful weekend, keep warm! 
 

Thank you for your continued support. 
 

Mrs Madden ☺ 
 

 
 


